

Paul J. Saxton Superintendent

ORADELL PUBLIC SCHOOL DISTRICT 350 Prospect Avenue Oradell, NJ 07649

201.261.1180 x113 www.oradellschool.org

March 23, 2016

Dear Parent(s)/Guardian(s) and Members of the Oradell Community,

Several years ago, it was determined that a half-day, general education, tuition-based preschool program would help serve the community of Oradell and meet the needs of students, parents, families, and the school. We continually review all of our programs and, at this time, we have decided to no longer run a general education Pre-K program at Oradell Public School. This decision is based on the school's need for classroom space and a dwindling enrollment in the program over the past few years.

Therefore, this letter is to inform you that the general education, tuition-based half-day Pre-K 3 and Pre-K 4 program will not run at Oradell Public School for the 2016-2017 school year. This means you will need to seek alternate arrangements for your rising three-and four-year old students. Note that students currently enrolled in the four-year-old program are still eligible to register for Kindergarten for the 2016-2017 school year, and students currently enrolled in the Pre-K disabled classrooms will continue to receive instruction and services per their IEP mandates.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Paul Saxton

Superintendent